


Whew!


The 2003 Strawberry Festival is finally in the history books.  As of this printing, it looks like we profited around $5,000 this year, a far cry from the negative $5,000 of one year ago.  But more importantly, we reached out to a greater number of people than we ever have before without a doubt!  See the end of the newsletter for more details on the festival.
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Apparatus Issues

No new news on the new Engine 51 (almost a tongue-twister).  We’re still looking at July at the earliest for delivery and more likely August.  More on this as soon as we get it.

No new news on the new Tactical either.  The bid package is still being put together as the committee figures what to cut to get the price down to the budgeted amount.

RV antifreeze – not linseed oil – or any other oil for that matter, goes in the primer tanks of Engine 52, Engine 53, Tanker 52, and the Aerial.  Someone’s lack of education has caused repeated damage to a couple pieces of equipment this year alone.

Remember that ALL apparatus is to be checked out daily.  This includes the grass rig, the tactical, and boats.  These pieces are just as important and need to be checked for readiness and functionality.  A piece of equipment (which shall remain nameless) rolled on a call last week and was missing some vital components that would have been caught had the vehicle been checked properly.  Lets try to do a better job and remember it is the engineer’s responsibility at each station to see that this is done.
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Station Issues

We believe Station 52’s tornado damage repair is finally complete.  There should be no further outstanding issues.

Station 53 had a main water line rupture a few weeks ago.  The line has been repaired and the ground will be fixed in the next week or so.

As you probably have noticed, earlier this year we contracted the grass to be mowed at all three stations on a weekly basis.  We have also in the last couple of weeks contracted with a lawn treatment company to spray for weeds and apply fertilizer.  They will be around five times throughout the season to try to restore our lawns to the shape they should be in.
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Training Issues

Reminder that the Firefighter I/II class has switched to Thursdays starting on Thursday, June 5th through the end of class.

PHTLS class on Thursday and Friday, June 26th and 27th at headquarters.  All of those interested should contact Lieutenant Hart or Lieutenant Alexander to get on the roster.
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General Operations

The senior staff is still working on the potential 2003 fire loan.  This year’s fire loan will most likely be a conglomeration of smaller projects under one umbrella.  Some of the projects being reviewed are mostly related to land acquisition, firefighter health & safety, and improving our response capabilities.  More on this as it develops.

The revised and updated policy manual is now complete (with the exception of two policies that are still being reviewed).  The entire manual is web-based, so it can be viewed anytime, anywhere.  Simply log on to the employee page and click on the  “Policy Manual” button.

The first annual Union golf outing was a success.  The weather was great and everyone had a great time.  Thanks to all those who supported and helped out in this event.

The next Union fundraiser is a Pancake Breakfast, to be held July 26th, 7am – 11am at Station 53.  Anyone wishing to help, see Chief Slauter for instructions.

Photo ID’s are still in the works.  I never would have thought this would be a multi-month project, but it certainly has turned in to one.  We will be having them done by the City of Greenwood through their Human Resource Division.  They can do them considerably cheaper with the same quality than anywhere else we’ve been able to find.

The career group has unanimously decided to begin payroll deducting house dues.  A few were already having them deducted, but now all are.  It is my understanding that all but a couple of part-time employees on the department have agreed to the same.  If you (part-time employee) do not have a payroll deduction for this and wish to participate, please see Chief Cassin or Kim for the proper paperwork.  A formal house dues policy is in the works and will be distributed within the next week.

Chief Tibbetts has Okayed the career employees to make union clothing purchases through the department’s quartermaster system.

This year’s Booster Club mailing has been sent out and we’ve already began seeing returns.  It’s amazing to see how many people still care about their fire department and donate to this cause.  One even wrote the following comment on her donation slip:

The White River Paramedics helped save Kenneth’s life when a tractor turned over on him. 

The run occurred on October 16th, 1999.  Chief Thacker, Travis Sichting, Mike Phillips, and Lt. Skipper were part of the crew.
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Notes From Kim  (
· Congratulations to Mike and Sarah Schilling on the May 29th adoption of their son Jacob Michael.  Sleep schedules are still being adjusted, but Mom, Dad & Baby are just great!
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Strawberry Festival

Thanks to all those who helped plan and work the most successful Strawberry Festival do date in the 11 years we’ve been doing them.  It was a lot of work, but all of those involved should be proud at the job that was done.  There were many smiling faces and good times had by not only the children, but adults as well.  We have scheduled a wrap up meeting for Tuesday July 8th (C-Shift), at 6pm at Station 53.  All those who helped this year and have ideas for next year are encouraged to requested to attend.
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Auxiliary Corner

The Auxiliary needs new members!!  If you think you might be interested, please feel free to come to a meeting, or contact Kim Clawson, Andrea Cox or Peggy Terry for more information.  

Our July meeting is scheduled for July 13th at 5pm at White River Fire Headquarters.  Training will follow the meeting and will cover SCBAs, Maps, Radios, and Victims Assistance.  

Feel free
to sit in on a meeting or training without feeling obligated to join!
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Did you know……..

· The cruise liner, Queen Elizabeth II, moves only six inches for each gallon of diesel that it burns?
· Cat’s urine glows under a black light? (Just take my word for it)
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Did you Notice?

· The very large church being built at Stones Crossing and State Road 37?
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Birthdays

July,  2003

July 13 – Jory Cox
July 18 – Joe Settles

July 23 – Renee Skipper

July 30 – Kevan Crawley
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	July 6, 1998
	The Aerial Specification Committee met for the first time to design the Aerial (Aerial 53).

	July 10, 1998
	Working kitchen fire at 606 Leisure Lane.

	July 18, 1998
	The Annual Carefree Picnic for the fire department was held.

	July, 1998
	We were using Perry Twp Engine 669 and later an IFD engine as Engine 52 throughout the month.





- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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